Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Buckingham Park Community Centre, 
Wednesday 15th October 2010 at 7.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chair), Cllr Measures, Cllr Followell, Cllr Looker,  Cllr Moore, Cllr Bond and the Clerk Sue Mordue. 9 members of the public attended.
112. Receive Apologies: Cllr Horton, Cllr Sellers 
113. Open Forum for Parishioners:  adjournment. The residents in attendance put forward a motion to recommend the Council to Support the application.

114. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: none
115. Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendations:
Buckingham Park:
a. 10/01353/ADP – Weedon Hill MDA – approval of reserved matters pursuant to outline permissions 03/00393/AOP and 07/02792/AOP relating to appearance, landscaping, layout, scale and roads for Phases 3a and 3b. Revised Layout: revisions to affordable housing, road layout, parking provision – the Council resolved to SUPPORT this application and make the following comments:

i. The Council strongly believes there should be a condition in the permission to the developer that the deeds must state that the sales of the houses should only be in line with what they were intended for i.e. private houses must remain private, low cost must remain low cost and affordable housing should stay as such. 

ii. The Parish Council suggests that the two blocks of flats number 6-11(private) and 31-35(AF1) be reconsidered and swapped. This would be result in further pepper potting the low cost/affordable housing (LCAH) and would also be in line with the fact that all other LCAH are on the main streets and this one, which is also adjacent to another LCAH flats, is on a lane rather than a main street. By swapping them this would reposition the LCAH away from the other LCAH block in addition to putting it on a main street which is consistent with other LCAH flats on the development and thus the privately owned flats would be on a lane. It was hoped that AVDC and the Developer would take into account these comments in the spirit of the overall support from the Parish Council and the residents to this revised application.

b. 10/01979/APP – 33 Wall Brown Way – rear conservatory – as the plans were not present it was decided to defer this until the next meeting.
116. The date of the next meeting was agreed as a Planning Meeting on Wednesday 20th October in the Methodist Chapel followed by a full Parish Council meeting on Wednesday17th November 2010 at 8pm in the Methodist Chapel.
 

The meeting closed at 8.00pm  
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